Nurses Update to the BOE

School Nurse, Cindy Hayes, R.N. would like to inform you of a grant that I applied for and received in the fall of 2013. As a requirement of the grant, the only schools selected where those that had a nurse stationed at the school, thus SCES, TES and SCMS were included. The grant is funded through the CDC in conjunction with KDE and is titled "2014 Community Clinical Linkages". The component of the grant that we are specifically addressing is Domain 4, Strategy #5: "Strengthen school health services statewide by establishing policies, processes and protocols for the daily management and emergency care needs of students with chronic conditions."

The ultimate goal/intent of the grant is to work with the 5 pilot school districts awarded the grant to find ways to intervene and assist the families of students missing multiple school days due to chronic health conditions. The hope is that after the 5 year commitment of the grant, working to review and update policy, working to assist nurses to in gaining valuable tools and resources related to attendance and chronic health conditions, and through the close monitoring of attendance that SCPS and the other pilot districts will be able to increase attendance 2% or more. 
Thus far, the school nurses have been working together to input the necessary infinite campus information so that we are able to figure out who those students are. We are also reviewing policy related to attendance and health. Some of the things we have implemented or completed include:
· entry of all known health conditions into IC
· all students seeing the school nurse must have a Nurse Referral filled out by the teacher requesting the visit

· students are only sent home by the nurse or office personnel for illness 

· all health visits and medications administered are entered into IC

· self auditing of health offices, health records and district school health services all of which were reviewed with KDE 

· ability to generate a IC report titled "Health Conditions and 6 or more absent events" 
I think it will be helpful to see some of our data from the January and February.
Health Office Visit Totals 

January- 13 instructional days
SCES 
327 visits of those 24 students sent home

TES 
368 visits of those 15 students sent home
SCMS 329 visits of those 17 students sent home
February- 16 instructional days
SCES  338 visits of those 16 students sent home

TES     415 visits of those 23 students sent home
SCMS 464 visits of those 20 students sent home
A report is now able to be run on Infinite Campus titled:   “Number of students with a health condition and 6 or more absent events” (events can be a tardy or a whole day absence.
As of March 14, 2014 these are our numbers:
143 students at SCES
85 students at TES

182students at SCMS
192 students at SCHS

10 students at Hillview Academy
We want to get these numbers down, so that students are at school, learning each and every day. Seeing these numbers has been a real eye opener to your school nurses and we are willing to share this data and grant activities on a regular basis. Please let us know how often you would like to see a health visit report as well as updates on the progress of the grant. Like I state earlier, the grant is for 5 years. The grant does allow us $1000 per school to use for travel, attendance at school nurse conferences and supplies needed to implement requirements of the grant. So far we have purchased laser printers for the 3 health room offices as well as pay for registration to the KY School Nurses Assoc Spring Conference. We are planning on purchasing scales that measure height, weight and calculate BMI (Body Mass Index) for TES and SCMS. 

Thank you for your time,
Cindy Hayes, RN
SCES School Nurse
